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CONTACT

The Heights School has received $3.5 million to upgrade student facilities to provide vital new learning spaces  
and opportunities in Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM).
Additionally, The Heights School has received a further $10 Million to develop state of the art new buildings and facilities.

> Educating young minds   
> Serving our community  

> Instilling values and embracing our future

A Fair Go    Have a Go, Go Hard, Keep Going!    Go Together

DIARY DATES

Click here to view our  
online calendar

13/9	 VISTA Senior Boys 9-A-Side  
	 AFL Carnival
14/9	 ASSA Public Viewing Night  
	 (Observatory)
	 AIME Excursion (Years 5-10)
20/9	 VISTA Year 8/9 Mixed Volleyball  
	 Carnival
	 Primary Years Assembly 
	 (CG4 & 701)
21/9	 STAR Group Meeting Night
24/9-26/9	 Year 7 Aquatics Camp
24/9	 VISTA Senior Boys Netball  
	 Carnival
	 School Volunteer Partnership  
	 Meeting 1.30pm-2.30pm
	 Preschool Matters Enrolment  
	 Information Meeting 1.30-2.30pm
25/9	 Author/Illustrator Visit  
	 - Jane Jolly & Sally Heinrich  
	 (Years 3-6)
26/9	 School Volunteer Partnership  
	 Appreciation Morning Tea  
	 11.00am-12.00pm
	 Krispy Kreme collection  
	 2.30-3.30pm
27/9	 Year 5/6 Festival Choir  
	 Rehearsal 8.30am-1.00pm
28/9	 Last Day of Term 3  
	 (2.05pm Dismissal)
15/10	 First Day of Term 4

Preschool - Year 12

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
Staff Professional Learning Program  
On Friday 31st August staff were involved in collaborative moderation.  This was a common day for 

secondary schools across the north eastern area resulting in many teachers getting together in subject 

areas to ensure our marking is at the standards outlined in the Australian Curriculum.  Our primary 

teachers also worked on learning design assessment and moderation strategies in year level groups 

within our own school.  

STEM in Focus Day 
We recently hosted a small group of students from nearby primary schools along with our students as 

part of our initiative to build our STEM Program in our high school years of schooling. 

It was great day.  Thanks to our secondary Science teacher Arthur Roubanis for running the day and to 

Robyn Van Hoof,  Amanda Lamming and Enrico Penna for helping out too.

Performing Arts - Wind in the Willows 
This is the second year of our Performing Arts group and after the successful Canterbury Tales in 2017 the 

group has increased in number and quality too.  Two successful performances of Wind in the Willows were 

held on 29th and 30th August. Congratulations Ms Sally Putnam for once again producing and directing, 

and our performing artists from Year 6 to Year 11.  

Subject Counselling 
Students in Year 9, 10 and 11 are in the midst of a three week period choosing subjects for 2018.  Last 

week around 90% of parents of Year 11 students were able to attend to support the Year 12 subject 

selection process.  Year 10 students are selecting subjects this week.

PAT Testing 
Progressive Assessment Testing is also happening over the next three weeks.  Students in Years 1 to 10 

are taking progress tests in Reading and Maths to determine how they are travelling in their learning 

programs and what areas need further attention.

Nigel Gill 
Principal

• Canteen & Uniform Shop News
• The Heights Stephanie Alexander  
  Kitchen Garden
• Production and Performance Week

ISSUE HIGHLIGHTS:

Pictured:  Stage 2 Food and Hospitality Drip Cake Display (see page 8)

ISSUE 14  |  13  September  2018

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/index.html
https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/index.html
https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/index.php/news-and-events/school-calendar/
https://www.facebook.com/heightsschool


AROUND OUR SCHOOL

CONTENTS
2-5	 Around Our 
	 School

6-7	 Production and 
	 Performance  
	 Week

8	 Stage 2 Food & 
	 Hospitality

	 Sports News

9	 Community  
	 Notices

  2

SCHOOL TOURS 2018
School tours are held on Wednesdays mornings from 9.00am-10.15am 
as listed below.  Bookings are required via our website.

Term 4, Week 4: 7 November

UPCOMING DATES 

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/index.html
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PATHWAYS COMMUNITY CENTRE 

CANTEEN UPDATE

Supporting local families during colder months
At The Heights School providing a caring P-12 community has always been something we are proud of.  Ensuring 
nurturing platforms for children to blossom and be themselves is crucial for their development.

Our school has a wonderful relationship with the Pathways Community Centre who assists us in supporting families 
within our community. 
We are fortunate this relationship continues to grow and with their help aim to provide further assistance to families in current need.

We are asking for donations of food and/or basic household items to assist families during this cold weather.  We have large boxes placed 
in our Front Office and Primary Years Office for items to be placed.  These items will be collected by the Pathways Community Centre and 
made into vital hampers for identified families.  Pasta, rice, heat & eat meals, muesli bars, soups, crackers, lunchbox snacks, toilet paper, 
soap, tissues, etc – all welcome.  Any contribution you can make, no matter how small, will have a huge impact on a child’s day.

Donation boxes are now available for your generosity and will remain until the end of Term. Please donate to spread the feeling of 
warmth.

Our biggest thanks,

Noelle Wallis, Pastoral Care Worker & Vicki Cook, Business Manager

AROUND OUR SCHOOL

 
School lunch order menu 2018 

 
Salads     
Cheese Salad    $4.80 
With egg/meat                                          extra      .80 
Caesar                          $5.50 
Pasta Salad    $3.50 

 
Sandwiches  
Ham and Cheese, Cheese and Tomato,  from 
Salad, Egg and Lettuce, Ham Salad,  $4.50 
Chicken Lettuce and Mayo, Chicken Salad, 
Beef Salad, Turkey Lettuce and Cranberry, 
Turkey Salad,  
Roll (any filling)   from       $5.50  
Wrap (any filling)   Half $3.90 
    Whole $6.60  

 
Meal Packs  - All $6.50 
Cheeseburger Pack 
  Sm Cheeseburger, apple, fruit juice 
Chicken burger Pack 
  Sm Chicken burger, apple, fruit juice 
Hot Dog Pack 
   Hot dog, apple, fruit juice 
Salad Pack 
   Cheese salad, apple, fruit juice 
Wrap/SW Pack 
   1/2 wrap or SW, apple, fruit juice 
 

 
Hot Foods                                                     
Lg/ Sm Chicken Burger           $5.80/$4.60 
LG / Sm Cheeseburger   $4.80/$4.20                                                                                     
Vegie Burger                     $5.80  
Hot Dog with Sauce /mini   $4.00/$2.50 
Hot Dog with Cheese & Sauce / mini  $4.50/$2.80 
Garlic Bread    $1.00 
Pizza slice – W/Sauce & Cheese   $1.20 
                      W/Sauce Ham, Ham & Pin,          $1.80              
         Chicken or metwurst                                                      
Homemade Sausage Roll   $4.00 
Spinach & Ricotta Roll   $4.00 
Oven Baked Wedges   $4.80 
                                Potato Gems   $4.50 
  Chiko Roll/Corn Jack $3.00 
  Chicken Nuggets  $0.90 
  Fish Fingers  $1.00 
Low Fat  Beef Traveller Pie  $4.00 
  Aussie Sausage Roll $4.00 
                             

 
Drinks 
Water 600ml    $2.80 
Big M milk 250ml    (straw, Choc)      $2.80 
Up and Go 250ml  (van, choc, straw) $2.80 
Just Juice 200ml    $2.20 
Fruit Juice 350ml    $3.60 
Slushi (pick up from canteen only)    $2.00 
Various ice-creams available                   from $1.20 
(ice creams pick up from canteen only)    
 
Please place lunch orders by 9.30 am 
 

 
Cold Food/Snacks 
Fresh Fruit (whole)   $1.20 
Fruit Salad    $4.00 
Yoghurt     $3.00 
Jelly     $2.00 
Cookies (homemade)   $1.00 
Red Rock chips27g   $2.00    
Chocolate mousse (Thursday/Friday only) $2.00 
Cakes from     $2.00 

Daily Special  
 
Monday only – Yiro                            $5.80 
                                 Meatball subs  $5.80 
                   
Tuesday only – Deep fried Chips - Bucket $4.20 
                                  Tray with Gravy   $5.00 
                      Sweet Chilli Chicken Roll/Wrap  $5.80 
Wednesday only- Pasta   $5.50 
                                  Nachos   $5.00 
                                  Cottage pie                         $4.00 
  
Thursday only – Hot Tray  $5.80 
                    (Oven Baked chips & chicken nuggets)                        
  Hot Chicken &mayo roll     $5.80 
                                Fish burger                           $5.80 
                                                                           
Friday only - Fried Rice & Veg Spring Rolls $5.00 
                            Hamburger   $5.80 
                            Mashed Potato & Gravy $2.20 
                            Cheese Kransky                       $5.00 
 

MORE SPECIALS AVAILABE DAILY 
PLEASE CHECK DAY MAP 
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AROUND OUR SCHOOL

UNIFORM SHOP - OPENING TIMES & 2018 PRICE LIST
Uniform Shop Opening Times for 2018 (during school terms only): 
(Closed on Pupil Free Days)

Orders can take up to 6-8 weeks if an item is not in stock, please plan ahead  
with uniform requirements where possible.

Now is a great time to get school uniform organised for next year! 

Uniform can also be 
purchased online via 
The Heights School 
website payments 
section.  Please note 
the article and size 
you require in the 
comments section.  
There is no need to 
fill in an additional 
Uniform Order form.  
You will receive a 
phone call when your 
order is available for 
collection.

Do you have second 
hand uniforms you 
would like to sell?  We 
can put a notice in the 
uniform shop window 
and families can contact 
you direct.  To place a 
second hand uniform 
ad please contact Maria 
Parry on 8263 6244 or 
email maria.parry794@
schools.sa.edu.au with 
the item description, 
size, price, condition 
of the clothing and 
your name and contact 
number.

UNIFORM	
  SHOP	
  PRICE	
  LIST	
  2018	
  

Description   Logo   Colour   Size                                                                              Price  Incl  
GST  

UNISEX                                                                                                 

  
Polo  Shirt     ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   XS   S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL   4XL   5XL  

4  -­  14    $37.00  
XS  -­  2XL  
$39.00  
3XL  -­  5XL:  
$43.50  

Jacket  -­  
Fleecy                  
full  zip  

ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   XS   S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL   4XL   5XL  

4  -­  14    $57.50  
XS  -­  2XL  
$58.50  
3XL  -­  5XL  
$63.00  

Windcheater            
Fleecy  1/4  zip                                                                                                                                              ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   XS   S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL   4XL   5XL  

4  -­  14    $53.50  
XS  -­  2XL  
$55.50  
3XL  -­  5XL  
$59.00  

Jumper  -­  
Woollen     

Maroon    
or                  
Navy  

          6   8   10   12   14   XS   S   M   L   XL  

  

    

  

              
6-­8:  $55.50  
10-­16:  $65.50  
18-­26:  $75.00  

Track  Pants  -­  
microfibre  
discontinued  

ü Navy   2   4   6   8   10   12        XS   S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL   4XL   5XL  
2  -­  14  $39.50  
XS  -­  5XL:  
$46.00  

Track  Pants  -­        
Fleecy  cuffed  
leg  

ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   16   S   M   L   XL   2XL                  4-­16:  $31.00  
S-­2XL:  $38.00  

Track  Pants  -­        
Fleecy  wide  
leg  

ü Navy   2   4   6   8   10   12   14        S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL   4XL        2-­  14:  $24.50  
S-­4XL:  $28.00  

Blazer  
(orders)   ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   16   S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL   4XL        $143.00  

Tie,  School   ü Navy                                                                                   $19.50  

JNR  
SCHOOL                                                                                              

Hat  -­  Bucket     ü Navy                                           S   M   L                            $9.50  

Hat  -­  Wide  
Brim     ü Navy                                           S   M   L                            $12.00  

SPORT                                                                                              

PE  Top   ü Navy  &  
White        4   6   8   10   12   14   16   S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL        5XL   $26.50  

Shorts  -­  Mesh     ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   16   S   M   L   XL   2XL   3XL        5XL  
4  -­  14  $18.00  
16  -­  5XL:  
$19.00  

GIRLS                                                                                              
Summer  
Dress        Maroon  

&  White   2   4   6   8   10   12   14   16   18   20   22   24                       $69.50  

Shirt  -­  3/4  
sleeve   ü White             6   8   10   12   14   16   18   20   22   24   26                  $23.00  

Girls  bootleg  
pant   ü Navy        4                       14   16                                           $37.50  

Ladies  
bootleg  pant   ü Navy                  8   10   12   14   16   18   20   22   24                       $39.00  

Ladies  Navy  
Short   ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   16                                           $36.50  

Skirt  -­  Tartan                    4   6   8   10   12   14   16   18   20   22   24                       4  -­  18  $72.50  
20  -­  24  $97.00  

Pinafore  
(orders)                  4   6   8   10                                                          $85.00  

BOYS                                                                                                 
Shirt  -­  Long  
Sleeve   ü White        4   6   8   10   12   14   16   18   20   22   24                       $25.50  

Trousers                                                                   Grey        4   6   8   10   12   14   16   82   87   92   97   102   107             $34.50  

Shorts  -­  cargo   ü Navy        4   6   8   10   12   14   16   S   M   L   XL   2XL                  4  -­  16  $23.00  
S  -­  2XL  $24.50  

Cargo  Pants  
discontinued   ü Navy                                           S   M   L   XL   2XL                  4  -­  16  $25.50  

S  -­  2XL  $27.00  

	
  

Maroon    or     
Navy   

TUESDAY	 THURSDAY	 FRIDAY

8.30am-9.30am	 8.30am-9.30am	 8.30am-9.30am

			   2.30pm-3.30pm	
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SCHOOL VOLUNTEERS PARTNERSHIP NEWS 
Term 3 School Volunteer Partnership Meeting  
We would like to invite all volunteers and members of the wider school community to the School Volunteer 
Partnership meeting for Term 3.  At this term’s meeting we will hear from Robin Parsons, who will be talking 
about the education, social and financial benefits of The Heights School’s Internationalism Program. 

A generous afternoon tea will be provided so please bring along anyone you know who may be interested.

Date: Monday, 24th of September		  Time: 1.30 – 2.30pm 
Location: Middle School Multi-Purpose Room	 Contact: kellye.rowe725@schools.sa.edu.au

Krispy Kreme Fundraising  
We will be distributing over 130 dozen doughnuts throughout the school to the wonderful families who supported this fundraiser.  Thank you 
to you all for your support.  We would particularly like to thank the Harrison family who ordered 28 boxes on behalf of friends, family and 
colleagues!  In total, just over $1,000 was raised.  

Thank you to our wonderful volunteers Jodie Warner and Tara Mather who helped with the collection and distribution.

If you placed an order as part of our Krispy Kreme fundraiser, please note that the collection day is Wednesday the 26th of September.  
Your boxes of doughnuts will be available from the Community Room between 2.30pm and 3.30pm.  Any orders not collected by 9am Friday 
morning will be donated to charity. 

Father’s Day Stall 
The School Volunteer Partnership has been busy this term, raising money through the annual Fathers’ Day stall.  
Many solid days of work were spent sourcing, selecting and pricing the items, which are sold at a very small profit to 
give as many students as possible the opportunity to purchase gifts for special people in their lives.  The stall boasted a $2,000 turnover.  

A big thank you to Jodie Warner, Tara Mather and Amanda Sommers who spent considerable time ordering, sorting and pricing all the 
gifts as well as setting up and packing down the stall.  Thanks also to Maria Birse, Eva Rose, Anne-Marie Jenkins, Karen Lynch, Mandy 
Leventis and Tracey Sumpter who came to assist children with their choices and provided complimentary gift wrapping.   Well over 1300 
gifts were sold and just shy of $300 was raised.

AROUND OUR SCHOOL

THE HEIGHTS STEPHANIE ALEXANDER KITCHEN GARDEN
It has been a busy and exciting time in the SAKG kitchen and garden as our three Year 6 classes have 
worked hard preparing their entries for the Royal Adelaide Show.

Firstly, we made the scarecrows……601 created an amazing Christmas Grinch, 602 made a life-like Mr 
Piggott scarecrow, and 603 made a beautiful Shrek. Each class also made backdrops, props and wrote 
stories about each character.  These were displayed in the Library where the Year 5 classes, staff members 
and other students voted Shrek as their favourite!

Some students were also involved in harvesting and preparing produce for the 5 categories The Heights SAKG classes had entered in the Royal 
Show Kitchen Garden Competition. These were displayed and judged last Saturday, and we were very excited as our 5 entries received 5 ribbons! 
4 second prizes were awarded for our 
Patch to Plate (Jerusalem Artichoke 
& Sorrel Soup), Harvest Basket, 3 
Seasonal Vegetables, and Salad of 
the Imagination. Our Herb Bouquet 
received a third prize ribbon. Some of 
these entries will be on display in the 
Library for a few days.

The teamwork, organisation, attention 
to detail and creativity that was 
involved was amazing… well done to 
all the Year 6 classes!

Gail & Amanda, SAKG Kitchen and 
Garden Specialists
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PRODUCTION AND PERFORMANCE WEEK
This was the week that Wind in the Willows finally hit the stage and invited 
audiences in to see the results of months of hard work. 

Students across the school were invited to see sections of the play during the day. 
The feedback was great. One student said. “ They all did a great job and I have to 
give them credit for doing something I wouldn’t be brave enough to do.” Other 
comments included, “ I loved the dances.” “ I liked the Wild Wooders!”  “ It was 
great, I really enjoyed it.”

These performances gave the cast and crew an opportunity to rehearse in front 
of people and remember again that the play was funny and got them used to 
waiting for the laughter to die down before starting on their next lines. It honed 
the cast’s skills for being in the right place at the right time for getting onto the 
stage. It helped them to develop their confidence in carrying on when there was a 
mistake and not letting the audience know that there had been an error. 

Crew had the opportunity to practise getting the sound and lighting cues spot 
on! The stage manager took more and more responsibility for running the show 
backstage. 

Then the time came for the performances proper. Excitement and nerves were 
rife, but everyone supported each other beautifully.  The Wednesday night 
performance with a good audience gave the cast and crew their first real taste of 
what they had been working so hard for. Laughter, applause and cheers were their 
reward and the Thursday evening performance with a full house was fabulous. I 
couldn’t have been prouder of them all. They were well rewarded for all the time 
and energy they had put in. Parents, grandparents and friends couldn’t have been 
any more enthusiastic and proud of them all. 

As is usually the way, hard work, effort and teamwork paid off and everyone slept 
very well over the next few days. 

Sally Putnam, Director

Wind in the Willows – A Great Success! 
Staff, students and families were delighted by the Heights Drama Club’s 
performance of the classic Wind in the Willows, directed by Sally Putnam.  Sally 
and the students have worked tirelessly throughout the year to create what 
was a brilliant, dynamic production.  Combining lengthy sections of dialogue, 
acting, singing and dancing – the cast were confident, multi-talented and highly 
professional in their performances.  Their dedication was evident in the high 
calibre of performance by all on stage.  All the favourite characters appeared 
including Mole, Rat, Toad and Badger and the Wild Wooders like never seen 
before! The cast and crew are to be commended for what was an exceptional 
performance, leaving the audience in stitches of laughter. 

We are looking forward to the next show!

Bridget Roberts, English Teacher 

PRODUCTION AND PERFORMANCE WEEK
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MASTERCLASSES IN ARTS WEEK
The Masterclasses were a new departure for The Heights, offering expert tuition and challenge in different aspects of Musical Theatre. 

Charisa Sanders who has worked professionally as a performer in this area and is also a well-respected singing teacher led the 
workshop. She took as her theme for the week, the Greatest Showman, and used different songs in each of the workshops.

The week started with a two-day workshop in Musical Theatre involving 22 students, who had all signed up for the experience. This workshop 
involved students in developing a scenario in a group. The groups decided that each scene would link to a theme of bullying because of some 
aspect that makes them different. Each scene finished with the line: “I’m no stranger to the dark!”

The four scenes then led into a choreographed musical number – “ I am me!” this was an anthem to being brave, acknowledging your 
differences and making the most of your gifts and talents. The final performance sent shivers down my back, made a couple of teachers cry and 
students watching the show, cheer and applaud. 

The second workshop was a Mastersingers Workshop. Students for this workshop were chosen for their singing ability and the aim was to 
challenge them to extend their experience and skills. Charisa chose – Fixer Upper. This song has a multitude of solos, lots of tricky harmonies, 
changes in tempo and styles. However, by the end of the day they had learned all the lyrics, harmonies and music and performed it with 
enthusiasm and professionalism. 

The final workshop on the Friday was a chance for the Year 6s and 7s to be challenged to try something new.  This was about learning a song 
and dance to do as a year level and one song to perform with the other year level.  This workshop was outside many of the students’ comfort 
level but challenges can only be met when they are just that, something that we have to work harder at. However, at the end of the day, all 180 
students performed to a primary years audience in the courtyard. 

The Masterclasses were very successful including over 240 students in a workshop and about half the school population in different audiences 
over the week. I would also like to thank Charisa Sanders for sharing her wonderful energy, passion for musical theatre and teaching skills with 
The Heights. 

Sally Putnam, Coordinator of Performance

MUSICAL THEATRE MASTERCLASS: A HIT AT THE HEIGHTS!
During Arts Week students were invited to be involved in a two day Musical Theatre Masterclass with an industry expert. Students from across 
the middle and senior school enjoyed two days of singing, dancing, acting and performing for peers and teachers.  The audience was delighted 
by the upbeat music from the hit musical ‘The Greatest Showman’ which complemented the devised scenes about bullying, confidence and self-
empowerment.  The students who performed are to be commended for their confidence, bravery and energy.  It was a thrill to see!

Bridget Roberts, English Teacher  & 807 English Class

EVERY WEEK IS SCIENCE WEEK AT THE HEIGHTS SCHOOL
Due to popular demand our school hosted a second STEM in Focus Day for nearby schools. 

Over 80 students from Golden Grove, Modbury West, Modbury and East Para Primary schools participated in 
a number of activities including Quiz Relays, and a STEM challenge. They were treated to a delicious morning tea and a tasty 
BBQ lunch. Thank you to all of the people behind the scenes that helped to put this together. Special mention to Felicity Barty, our parent and 
student volunteers, Kellye Rowe and of course Mr Penna, Ms Lamming and Ms Van Hoof who helped run the challenges throughout the day.

The schools and teachers commented positively about the event and we hope to 
attract some of these students as potential Year 8 students in the years to follow.

Arthur Roubanis

PRODUCTION AND PERFORMANCE WEEK
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STAGE 2 FOOD AND HOSPITALITY DRIP CAKE DISPLAY

SPORTS NEWS

As a part of The Heights Arts week, the Stage 2 Food and Hospitality Class were asked 
to participate and showcase their cake making skills. The assessment task linked to the 
event sought students to design, and then create their own contemporary drip cake 
for a specific event or occasion.  The finished cakes were all amazing, with all students 
completing their cakes to industry standards, their professional styling of the cakes was 
very impressive.

However, I think the highlight of the cake making for the students was the feedback and 
the reaction that was given to them by students and teachers, while they were displayed in 
the Library.  

On behalf of all the students, I pass on my thanks and appreciation to everyone who gave 
such positive feedback, it was very welcomed.  

Sarah Rogers, Food and Hospitality Teacher

VISTA Year 9/10 Boys Basketball Carnival 
Our Year 9 and 10 Boys Basketball teams competed in the VISTA Basketball 
Lightening Carnival held on Thursday 30th of August at MARS Stadium. Both teams were incredibly 
competitive with our Year 10 team only losing 1 game by 1 point, and drawing another. Students reflected on 
their experience of the day:

An excellent day all round with 50 games being played! Both of our teams played really well and both were unlucky 
not to finish higher.  - Frank

Great effort from all the boys! We played really well, unfortunately just missing finals. Maybe next year!  - Lucas

Overall, we had a fast paced team who worked very well together. Despite our team not making finals, we all enjoyed 
the day!  - Jun

Eulaly Allen, Sports Coordinator

VISTA Year 9/10 Girls Basketball Carnival 
Our Year 9 and 10 Girls Basketball Teams competed in the VISTA Basketball Lightening 
Carnival held on Thursday the 6th of September at MARS Stadium. It was a fun, empowering 
experience with lots of success and great team work. We understood each other more as 
the day went on and enjoyed spending the day with our friends playing basketball. Although, 
we had 1 win for the day, we would definitely do it again. Thank you to Alex and Lucas for 
coaching us.			 

Year 9 Girls Basketball Team

VISTA Year 10 Boys 5a-side Soccer Carnival 
Our Year 10 Boys 5a-side Soccer teams competed in the 
VISTA 5a-side Soccer Carnival held on Wednesday the 5th of 
September at The Heights School. Both teams did very well 
today in the VISTA 5a-side Soccer. Our younger team started 
off well and drew their first game but unfortunately couldn’t 
maintain momentum as the day progressed. Our older team did 
an amazing job, they won 4 games and only lost 1. In fact, they 
finished off equal first, but missed out on the grand final on goal 
difference. They finished knowing that they were the only team 
to beat the overall winners of the carnival; Roma Mitchell. Despite all the results it was a very good day. 

We would like to commend our referees Oliver and Dean for their efforts for the day and thank Awal for offering his time to coach both 
teams, on a day he wasn’t even required to be at school.

Year 10 Boys 5a-side Soccer Team

STAGE 2 FOOD AND HOSPITALITY & SPORTS NEWS 

Pictured: Year 9 (top);  
Year 10 (below)
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 COMMUNITY NOTICES

NORTH HAVEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 
           Saturday 13th October    

12:30—2:00pm 
 
If you’re interested in finding our more about Nippers and want to become a 
member of our family friendly club, join us for a free ‘Come and Try’  
session. 
 
There will be scheduled activities for Nippers aged 5-13 years but anyone can 
come along to learn more. Learn surf life saving skills, join in beach activities 
and meet new friends.  
 

Membership—$60 per child or $150 per family. 
 

North Haven Surf Life Saving Club—44 Australia 2 Ave, North Haven 
For further info email—nippers@northhavenslsc.com.au 

  

	
  

	
  

Online	
  registrations	
  are	
  now	
  open,	
  to	
  register	
  online	
  click	
  on	
  the	
  link	
  below:	
  
http://www.playcricket.com.au/club-­‐finder/club-­‐details?Id=1036	
  

For	
  further	
  information	
  please	
  contact	
  	
  
Club	
  President	
  Steve	
  Parry	
  on	
  0417	
  879	
  496	
  	
  

or	
  our	
  Junior	
  Co-­‐ordinator	
  Ben	
  Parry	
  on	
  0418	
  819	
  728	
  
Visit	
  the	
  Modbury	
  Cricket	
  Club	
  website	
  www.modburycc.org.au	
  

Email	
  enquiries	
  to:	
  modburycricketclub@gmail.com	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Modbury	
  Cricket	
  Club	
  	
  
Invite	
  new	
  and	
  existing	
  Junior	
  

and	
  Senior	
  players	
  to	
  register	
  for	
  
the	
  2018/19	
  season.	
  

We	
  field	
  Junior	
  teams	
  in	
  the	
  
following	
  age	
  groups:	
  

U10,	
  U12,	
  U14,	
  U15,	
  U17	
  
Games	
  are	
  played	
  on	
  a	
  Sunday.	
  

FAMILY FUN & FITNESS

Tilley Reserve, Surrey Downs
October to March

Saturday from 8:45am
Ages 3-17

First Home meet – 13th October
www.gglac.org.au

Running, Jumping, Throwing, Walking, Hurdling!




